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When do you worship God?  
 

Approximately 100 people are in attendance at our weekly Friday and 

Sunday services.  We come together to worship God.  And when are we 

doing something for God in worship?  We begin with confession ð Godõs 

words of forgiveness FOR US.  We say prayers ð usually asking for 

Godõs help.  We hear the Bible readings and the sermonð that is good 

news given to us.  We hear the special music and choir anthems ð 

those who are singing or playing are worshiping the Lord, the rest of 

us are appreciating the wonderful music.  We receive the Holy  

Sacrament ð again ð Godõs love poured out for us.   
 

So at what point in the liturgy do we actually worship God?  

When do we tell God how much we appreciate all the Lord does?   

When do we praise and adore the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit?  
 

I believe there are two main times for this.  The first is during our 

hymns.  It is our opportunity to raise our voices in praise of our Lord.  

The second time is during the offering:  when we say thank you to God 

for all that he has done for us.  When we return a gift of gratitude.  
 

So, on behalf of God, and the church, I wanted to say thank you to 

those who have given generously this year ð given of your time, talent, 

and treasure.  Given from your heart.  Given of your heart.  On  

November 10 many persons from our community will be God in our 

midst ð receiving the shoes, hats, mittens, socks, laundry money, and 

detergent which our congregation along with Trinityõs congregation 

has collected.  For what we have given to the least of these, we have 

given to God.  
 

I want to also take this time to say thank you from God to those who 

are giving financially to support the work of God through our church.  

Through your donations we are able to host about 60 scouts weekly in 

our facility.  We are able to partner with others in our community to 

meet larger needs than we can independently address, like low -income 

housing and we are able to help feed the hungry and work for justice in 

our community.  Thanks to all of you who have given generously in 

2018 and all who have returned their anticipated giving cards for 2019.  
 

In this season of Thanksgiving ð I give thanks for you.   

Come, let us worship the Lord.  

 

Pastor Jane Nicholson  
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NOVEMBER & DECEMBER WORSHIP  

Worship With Us  

November 4  10:45 a.m. All Saints Sunday with Holy Communion  

November 11  10:45 a.m. Honoring our Veterans in Worship  

November 18  10:45 a.m. WELCA Thank Offering Sunday with Holy Communion and 

guest speaker, Lisa Dubay, from United Lutheran Seminary 

speaking on Women and Justice.  

November 18  3:00 p.m. Thanksgiving Service located at Brookview Chapel at  

Mennohaven  

November 25  10:45 a.m. Christ the King Sunday with Holy Communion with  

Pastor Warren Heintzelman  

December 2 10:45 a.m. Lighting of the Advent Wreath and Holy Communion  

December 9 10:45 a.m. Lighting of the Advent Wreath  

December 16 10:45 a.m. Lighting of the Advent Wreath and Christmas Cantata  

December 23 10:45 a.m. Lighting of the Advent Wreath  

December 24 5:00 p.m. Worship for Families with Young Children (30 minutes)  

 7:00 p.m. Special Music with Holy Communion and Candlelight Worship  

December 25 9:30 a.m. Christmas Day Worship with Holy Communion  

January 6  10:45 a.m. Epiphany Worship with Holy Communion  

THANKSGIVING WORSHIP   
SUNDAY AFTERNOON - NOVEMBER 18 at 3:00 PM   

BROOKVIEW CHAPEL - Menno Haven  

The leaders of worship will be from First Lutheran.  

For many in our congregation, this is home. We are hopeful that you will be joining us  

with the rest of the congregation as we take time to give thanks to God.   

If anyone would be willing to come a little earlier to escort our members  

who are Brookview (Menno Haven) residents to worship, it would be greatly appreciated.   



3 

 

 

SKILLED NURSING AND REHABILITATION AT LUTHER RIDGE   

SpiriTrust Lutheran is building a facility to provide skilled nursing care and rehabilitation  

services in our community.  The building will feature resident -centered care for long -term  

nursing and short -term rehabilitation patients on the Luther Ridge Campus.  
 

The need for nursing care has grown in Franklin County.  The building will be comprised of  

two long -term care neighborhoods of 15 beds each and one neighborhood of 10 residents for  

short -term rehabilitation, which will also include a new therapy gym that will provide both  

in -patient and out -patient care.  Each of the three neighborhoods will contain private rooms 

and be centered around a social core with living, dining, and activity spaces.  40% of the  

rooms in this facility will be subsidized for lower income individuals.  
 

The Rev. Glenn Miller of Spirit Trust met with our Congregation Council in December of  

2017 and presented a need for financial assistance in completing this project.  The council  

has discussed the desire to help with this and is wanting the permission of the congregation  

to send $5000 in 2018 from the proceeds of our investments.  This proposal comes before the  

congregation for approval on November 11 following worship.  Additional contributions will  

be revisited by the congregation in subsequent years at the time of budgeting.  

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY  

November 4, 2018  

If you have a loved one  

who has entered the church  

triumphant between  

November 1, 2017 and October 31, 2018 

whom you would like to have remembered 

by name on All Saints Sunday,  

please contact the church office and  

include the spelling of the name,  

and date of death if available.   

felccoffice@gmail.com  

 

2019 COUNCIL NOMINATIONS 

Nominations will be received by our nominating 

committee through October 31. If you are at least 

18 years of age and a confirmed member of our  

congregation, you are able to run for congregation 

council.  Please talk with Kim Martin, Jeff 

Dorand, or Dorothy Hammer if you have an  

interest.  

 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING    

First Evangelical Lutheran Church will be having a congregational meeting on Sunday,  

November 11 following the 10:45 worship service.  The purpose of this meeting will be to:  

a. Vote on recommended changes to the constitution and bylaws which were mailed to each 

household in mid -October  

b. Elect 3 council members to serve a three year term beginning January 1, 2019 and one to 

fulfill a vacant one year term.  

c.  Elect two lay voting members to the Synod Assembly  

d.  Approve 2018 financial support in the amount of $5,000 to the building project at Luther 

Ridge to be taken from our investment fund income.  

COMING UP AT FIRST  

mailto:felccoffice@gmail.com
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PARENTS AND GRANDPARENTS!  
Making plans for Christmas Eve ?  First Lutheran will be offering 

an additional worship service this year for families with young  

children (no adult sermon and no Holy Communion). The service 

will begin at 5:00 pm on December 24 and be approximately 30 

minutes in length.  We will be singing a verse or two of several  

familiar Christmas carols, having a responsive liturgy, saying 

prayers, reading a childrenõs story related to the birth of Jesus, having an offering, and  

having a childrenõs message.  We hope you and your family will be able to join us.   

First Lutheranõs traditional service with Christmas Music, Holy Communion,  

and Candlelight will be at 7:00 pm.  

VETERANSõ DAY 
Thank you to our veterans who 

have served our country and 

fought for our freedom here in the 

United States. We are grateful for 

your service. On November 11 

during Sunday morning worship 

we will be honoring all of our  

veterans. We hope you will be 

able to join us.  

COMING UP AT FIRST  

 

LARC ADVENT DINNER  
The Lutheran, Anglican (Episcopal), and  

Roman Catholic churches in downtown 

Chambersburg will be gathering on 

Thursday, December 6 for our Annual 

Advent Dinner.  This will be a wonderful 

time to meet The Rev. Aaron Smith,  

now serving at Trinity Lutheran and 

The Rev. Father Richard Lions serving 

as Associate at Corpus Christi.   

More information will be forthcoming.  

 

LASAGNA MAKERS  
Our LARC Advent  Dinner 

will be coming up soon -  

December 6th,  The  

committee as always is 

looking for lasagna makers. 

If you would be able to 

make or cook a lasagna, 

size 13 x 9 for that evening, 

please give Mary Bolte a 

call - 717-267-2157. Either meat, vegetable or cheese 

would be great.  
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Letõs celebrate Advent together! 
On November 25 at 9:30am, you are invited to join us in the  

Fellowship Hall for a morning of Advent faith practices!  

Make an Advent wreath for your household and explore some  

ideas for making the most of the season.  

This will take the place of Sunday school classes, and will be  

accessible for people of all ages and abilities.  

 

 
 

 

 

NOVEMBER 18 - SUNDAY SCHOOL  
Pregnancy Ministry  

Our Neighborhood Task Team has arranged for guest 

speaker, Linda Barr from Pregnancy Ministry, Inc.  

to join us on Sunday, November 18 during Sunday 

School. Our congregation will be collecting items to  

share with this ministry during the Advent season.  

Come join us at 9:30 to learn more!  

Advent Day Apart 
The Wittel Farm  

Saturday, December 8, 2018 from 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. 

All are invited to a day of prayer and meditation in preparation of the birth of the Christ child.  

There is a $15 registration fee. Lunch will be provided.  

Please call 717-677-8211 or visit www.LutheranCamping.org  

to register by November 23.  

FAITH FORMATION  

 

NEW MEMBERS  
First Lutheran will be receiving 

new members in January. If you 

would like more information on 

this, please contact Pastor  

Nicholson at flcpastor@outlook.com 

or 717-264-2015 ext 4.  

CONNECT WITH OTHERS  

mailto:flcpastor@outlook.com
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UNITED AGAINST  

LYME DISEASE  
 

A Community Service for  

Information and Healing  

November 4, 2018 at 7 p.m.  

Family Life Center  

Presbyterian Church of Falling Spring  

GOD LISTENS  
Have you ever been jolted into attention by someone saying òListen to me!ó  At that moment 

we realize we have been tuning out a friend or loved one.  As we pray the psalms we find  

ourselves calling out to God again and again for attention.  We pray, òListen!ó  Like the 

psalmist called out, òHear my prayer, O God; give ear to the words of my mouth.ó  (Ps. 54, v.2)  

We might even envision Godõs head leaning forward, maybe turning to the side, so that our 

prayers, pleas, moans, supplications, complaints, questions, and praises reach the eternally 

patient and compassionate ears of God.  We can trust this assurance, and we can bring to God 

all that we desire to share in prayer             ~ David M. Frye, Word in Season, September 2018 

EVANGELISM  

MAKING VISITORS WELCOME  
Every Sunday Pastor Nicholson welcomes visitors to worship and asks them to pick up a  

Welcome Packet. The packets are in an envelope -sized green folder with a photo of the church 

on the front.  Inside is a welcome message, worship schedule, notes about the worship service, 

a brief history of First Lutheran, and office and staff information.   They are available at the 

entrances to the worship area.  If you bring a friend or neighbor with you to worship be sure 

they get one of these packets.  They are one of the ways we make folks feel welcome when they 

visit our church.  

 

CLINICAL PASTORAL 

TRAINING FOR  

LAYPERSONS  
 

WHAT :  A course designed to teach dedicated 

and talented persons how to provide pastoral 

care in a hospital / clinical setting and to give 

them an opportunity to grow and mature in 

their role as lay leaders.  
 

WHEN:  Tuesdays from 9 a.m. ð 12 p.m., from 

January 8 - May 28 at Chambersburg Hospital. 

Weekly visitation practicum sessions also  

required. Off campus graduation ceremony to 

be held on a Saturday in early June 2019.  
 

COST:  Cost of required course materials ( $35) 

and required background checks and  

clearances. Otherwise, free.  
 

Apply by November 15, 2018  

www.summithealth.org/pastoral -services 

CONNECT WITH OTHERS  
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STEWARDSHIP  

 

Stewardship and gratitude  
 

I will give thanks to you, LORD, with all my heart; I will tell of all your wonderful deeds.    

ðPsalm 9:1  

Gratitude is the attitude, the key that can unlock the doors of our lives to more joy,  

satisfaction, contentment, love and peace. Gratitude undergirds everything we do as disciples 

of Christ and stewards of the gifts with which God entrusts us. Are these bold claims?  

Yes! Are they true? Without a doubt!  
 

Blame it on our consumer culture that constantly implores us to buy more, or simply blame it 

on human nature, but many of us focus way too much on our unfilled desires, our unmet 

wants. Whether itõs a fancier car, a bigger house, whiter teeth, more friends, a fatter paycheck 

or skinnier body, our wants can overwhelm and define us if weõre not careful. Want and desire 

can blind us to the blessings we already have in this wonderful life that God has given us.  

 

Whatõs the cure? Gratitude! Itõs an attitude that can be developed through prayer and  

practice. And since we are gearing up for Thanksgiving on November 22, why not make it a 

month long effort?  

 

Start by making a list of things for which you are thankful today. (If you have a smartphone 

that enables you to take notes, use it. A small pad or index card will also do.) Include at least  

20 items on the list.  

 

Carry the list with you and pray over it several times a day, saying, òI thank God for this . I 

thank God for that,ó and so on. Make it a working project, adding to the list as you think of 

new blessings or reordering them in priority.  

 

As the weeks unfold, see if you wonõt develop an attitude of gratitude for the things you  

already have and a deep satisfaction and peace for your life. Gratitude unlocks our lives to the 

abundance that God intends for us.  
 
--Rob Blezard 
 
Copyright © 2018, Rev. Robert Blezard. Reprinted by permission. Pastor Blezard serves as an assistant to the bishop of 

the Lower Susquehanna Synod and works as content editor for www.stewardshipoflife.org . 

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org
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YOUTH GATHERING HIGHLIGHTS  

 

When we returned from the ELCA Youth Gathering in July, we shared 

some quotes from those who spoke during our Mass Gathering times of 

worship. Watch this space each month for more highlights! If youõre  

curious, ask someone who attended the Gathering to tell you more. All 

the videos of these talks are on YouTube in a playlist titled òELCA 

Youth Gathering.ó   
 

òItõs the rhythm of Godõs heartbeat that humanity has been dancing with that began before you 

had a face. Before you had a name. Before you had a physical identity, the spiritual awareness 

of a God that loves you preceded any footstep you ever took.ó ð Marlon Hall, professor of  

Christian Leadership at Duke Divinity School  
 

òGod is not into the ôshouldsõ and ôshould notsõ of the world. What matters is our relationships 

with God and with one another. It is through those relationships, through the presence of the 

Spirit in those relationships, that showed me and told me to be brave. To answer Godõs call.ó ð 

Rev. Tuhina Rasche  

 

TYPES OF GIVERS  
 

Givers can be divided into three types:   

the flint, the sponge and the honeycomb.   
 

Some givers are like a piece of flint -  

to get anything out of it, you must hammer 

it, and even then you will only get chips 

and sparks.   
 

Others are like a sponge ð  

to get anything out of a sponge you must 

squeeze and squeeze it hard, because the 

more you squeeze a sponge, the more you 

get.   
 

But others are like a honeycomb -  

which just over flows with its own  

sweetness. This is how God gives to us,  

and it is how we should give in turn.  

 

 

SPECIAL OFFERING FOR  

NOVEMBER  
 

The special envelope in your offering packet 

for the month of November  

is designated for Network Ministries.  

The organization helps young people  

from our churchõs neighborhood  

to grow in faith, help each other,  

study school homework,  

and to be positive influences to others.  

Thank you for your support of this program.  

STEWARDSHIP THOUGHTS  
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Women of the ELCA is our congregationõs womenõs organization.  

All women of First Lutheran are welcome to attend any Women of the 

ELCA event or participate in any of our projects.   

WELCA  

 

The Womenõs Fellowship 

Breakfast will be on  

November 21 st at   

Texas Lunch / òTracksó 

at 8:30 a.m.  All ladies  of 

the church are invited for 

food and fellowship.  

 

SERVICE PROJECT  
Backpack Program    

 

 

November Items Needed:  
FRUIT  

§ Canned Fruit   

§ Fruit Cups in Light Syrup  

§ Dried Fruit:  

 Raisins, Plums, Cranberries  

§ Applesauce  
      

 These are individual serving  

containers.  

CIRCLE GATHERINGS  
 

Together in Christ  

A Study of Ephesians  
 

 

Thanksgiving and Prayer  

SISTER MARGARET CIRCLE  

Tuesday, November 6 at 7:00 p.m.  

Bible Study:  Pastor Nicholson  

Hostess:  Bonnie McKenrick  

AFTERNOON CIRCLE  

Monday, November 12 at 1:30 p.m.  

Bible Study:  Pastor Nicholson  

Meeting Room at First Lutheran  

All women of the church are invited to at-

tend for some good conversation, study and 

THANKOFFERING SERVICE  
Sunday, November 18, 2018 at 10:45 a.m.  

  

The speaker will be Lisa Dubay,  

a staff member of the United Lutheran  

Seminary at Gettysburg. Members of the 

Women of the ELCA will take part in the  

Service as ushers, greeters and readers.   

The congregation is invited to contribute to 

the organizationõs church-wide programs that 

assist women in all walks of life through this 

òThankoffering.ó   
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Dinner at the Ridge will be held at 

12:00pm at the Fleck Center at SpiriTrust 

Lutheran, The Village at Luther Ridge,  

on Wednesday, November 14 th .   

The cost is $7.50. The menu for November 

is Creamed Lettuce, Roast Turkey with 

Gravy, Stuffing, Mashed Potatoes, Baked 

Corn, Dinner Roll, Assorted Desserts and 

BeveragesΦ Please call Shirley Leister at 

717-263-6957 to make your  

reservation.  Deadline for reservations is 

noon on Friday, November 9 th .  

DINNER AT 

THE RIDGE  

SpiriTrust Lutheran  

 

DISCOUNT CARD  

FUNDRAISER  
 

The SpiriTrust Lutheran  

Chambersburg Auxiliary  

is currently selling discount cards 

which feature discounts from local 

merchants.  To receive the discount 

shown on the card, simply present 

the card when making your  

purchase. The cost of each card is 

$5.00. To purchase cards, please 

contact Tudy Gates at 717 -264-6312 

or rtgates@comcast.net  

These cards will make great  

stocking stuffers for family and 

friends living in the area!  

 

The Annual Meeting of the 

Spiritrust Lutheran  

Chambersburg Auxiliary will 

be held on Saturday, November 

10th at The Fleck Center on 

the campus of The Village at 

Luther Ridge, Chambersburg.   

The morning will begin with a 

breakfast at 9AM. Following breakfast we 

will elect officers and pass a budget for 2019. 

All members of the Auxiliary are invited to 

attend. The cost for breakfast is $5.00. 

Please call Margie Dale at 717 -263-0088 

by November 2 nd  if you plan to attend.  


